

John K. Langevin Vice President & General Manager Rambus Lighting Division

January 30, 2018

VIA EMAIL CORRESPONDENCE

To All Rambus Lighting Division Customers

Dear Valued Customer,

Rambus Inc. ("Rambus") has decided to shut down the operations of its Lighting Division in Brecksville, Ohio. This was a difficult but necessary decision as the financial performance of the division was suffering, and was expected to operate at a loss. Over the years, Rambus has appreciated your business and our working relationship. Regrettably, the shutdown is effective as of January 29, 2018 and we are no longer able to fulfill any orders.

I understand that you may have many questions regarding this announcement. Accordingly, please do not hesitate to contact me at 440-397-2595, or via email at jlangevin@rambus.com, with any inquiries.

Jehn K Lungwun

John K. Langevin

Vice President, Rambus Inc. and Rambus Delaware LLC